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We are deeply saddened by the news of the building collapse in Surfside, Florida, last night. Our 

thoughts and prayers go out to those affected and to the rescue crews working hard to identify 

survivors.  

 

As Florida officials continue to investigate this tragedy, the International Code Council will support 

Florida in any way it can. We understand this incident will likely spur additional inspections 

throughout the area, and the Code Council will share information with its network of code officials 

and inspectors should Florida need additional support.  

 

The building that collapsed was built in the 1980s. Since Hurricane Andrew hit the state in 1992, 

Florida has adopted a rigorous code adoption and enforcement process. In fact, Florida has one of 

the strongest building codes in the U.S., which is based on the International Codes. As noted in the 

Insurance Institute for Business and Home Safety’s Rating the States 2021 report, Florida is ranked 

number one among the 18 states along the Atlantic and Gulf coasts for building code adoption, 

enforcement, and contractor licensing. 

 

 In times like this, we are reminded of the vital role building safety professionals play in making sure 

these incidents are rare while ensuring safe and sustainable communities. Together we will help 

Florida recover, and we will look to the lessons of the past to help us prepare for a better future. 


